## Sheplak, Scott

From: Vielhauer, Trina

Sent: Tuesday, September 23, 2008 2:04 PM

To: 'Lee, Diana'

Cc: Arif, Syed; Woodard, Sterlin; Campbell, Jerry; Sheplak, Scott

Subject: RE: Mosaic's BART Exemption Meeting

Thanks for you thoughts on that. We'll be processing these BART applications consistently with the approach we have taken with the rest of the industries covered by the BART regulations. If the applicants can take enforceable emission reductions that meet the visibility/BART modeling criterion we will allow the facility to be exempt. We will be sure to copy you on any determinations or draft permits that are issued.

**From:** Lee, Diana [mailto:Lee@epchc.org] **Sent:** Tuesday, September 23, 2008 1:38 PM

To: Vielhauer, Trina

Cc: Arif, Syed; Woodard, Sterlin; Campbell, Jerry; Sheplak, Scott

Subject: Mosaic's BART Exemption Meeting

## Trina,

I just wanted to thank you for allowing us the opportunity to participate in today's meeting with Mosaic. As I stated in today's conference call, we have numerous concerns about Mosaic's proposed modifications on all their SAPs at the Riverview facility, since this is one of the biggest sources in the County. We look forward to working with your office, the District and Mosaic in resolving these issues and addressing our concerns. However, in addition to our concerns relating to Mosaic's proposed modifications, we believe that Mosaic is not exempt from BART as they did not submit their BART exemption request by January 31, 2007 as required by Rule 62-296.340(5)(d), F.A.C.

Thank you again,

Diana M. Lee, P.E. Chief, Air Permitting EPC-HC